## ACADEMIC WORKS AND SELECTED PRESS ARTICLES (New accessions, October – December 2021 Compiled by Karl-Heinz Krämer [Excerpt from the <u>complete literature index</u> of <u>Nepal Research</u>]

Acharya, Jaya Raj. 2021. An intellectual in the corridors of power. Journal of Foreign Affairs 1,1:207-217

Acharya, Krishna / Sapkota, Ramu. 2021. Sixteen Nepalis have illegally invested in offshore companies in overseas tax havens . The Record, 3 October 2021

**Acharya, Sambriddh.** 2021. Infrastructure: Burden or opportunity? The current project implementation method must undergo profound restructuring and reform . The Kathmandu Post, 25 November 2021

Acharya, Tulasi. 2021. Let The Subaltern Speak. The Rising Nepal, 22 November 2021

Acharya, Tulasi. 2021. Research Matters To Development. The Rising Nepal, 22 December 2021

Adhikari, Ambika Prasad / Bhattarai, Keshav. 2021. An Electric Bus Rapid Transit System for Kathmandu Valley. República, 20 October 2021

**Adhikari, Dhruba Hari.** 2021. Ambassadors – Extraordinary And Plenipotentiary? The Rising Nepal, 14 December 2021

**Adhikari, Indra.** 2021. Secularism and sectarianism : Nepal is not yet secular. We still have a long way to go. Nepali Times, 24 December 2021

Adhikari, Keshab Prasad . 2021. Homebased Work: An Informal Sector of Labour Engagement in Nepal . Labour Journal of Nepal 1:24-37

Adhikari, Narayan. 2021. Border security challenges : Complicated and menacing. The Himalayan Times, 28 December 2021

**Adhikari, Shubha.** 2021. Seeking affordable mobility : This is a great time to get people excited about walking and cycling if we can seize the opportunity . The Kathmandu Post, 22 October 2021

**Adhikari, Suman.** 2021. Where is peace without justice? Successive governments and the major political parties have failed to prioritise justice to the victims. The Kathmandu Post, 21 November 2021

**Aditya, Anand.** 2021. Regime capability and relational stakes in the emerging world order : Lessons for Nepal. Journal of Foreign Affairs 1,1:1-36

**Ale Magar, Dambar.** 2021. Economic Contribution of Homestay Tourism: A Case Study of Magar Homestay of Naruwal, Lamjung . Marsyangdi Journal 2:129-139

**Amburgey, Emily** / **Gurung, Yungdrung Tsewang.** 2021. 'Kyidug Manyom': Transnational Migration, Belonging and Social Change in Mustang, Nepal. Himalaya 40,4:18-31

**Andersson, Björn.** 2021. Rapidly ageing population: Are we ready to address it? The Himalayan Times, 1 October 2021

**Anttinen, Partti** / **Wisch, Elke.** 2021. Unlocking the full potential of girls : One of the critical issues hindering a girl's ability to reach her full potential is early marriage . The Kathmandu Post, 11 October 2021

**Anupam, Birat.** 2021. UN-Day: Looking back at Nepal's Non-Permanent Member Security Council seat in 1988/89 . Khabarhub, 24 October 2021

Aryal, Anusuya. 2021. COP26 : Where We Stand? The Rising Nepal, 30 November 2021

Aryal, Kundan. 2021. Fighting Digital Disinformation. The Rising Nepal, 26 November 2021

Aryal, Kundan. 2021. Journalists Should Uphold Public Trust. The Rising Nepal, 24 December 2021

Aryal, Kundan. 2021. Media As Human Rights Watchdog. The Rising Nepal, 10 December 2021

Aryal, Kundan. 2021. Media Matters In Early Warning. The Rising Nepal, 22 October 2021

Aryal, Kundan. 2021. Need For Effective Climate Reporting. The Rising Nepal, 12 November 2021

Aryal, Mamata. 2021. Kuznets and Nepal's Climate Goals. Khabarhub, 17 November 2021

**Aryal, Mamata / Pokharel, Anurag.** 2021. Clean Energy and the Ambiguity in National Documents. Khabarhub, 8 November 2021

**Aryal, Rudra Sharma.** 2021. What ails construction projects in Nepal? Taxpayers have every right to expect roads and bridges that do not get washed away with the first rain . The Kathmandu Post, 3 December 2021

**Aryal, Shiva.** 2021. Process and Practices of Community Participation in School Education of Nepal . Rupantaran : A Multidisciplinary Journal 5:110-124

**Awale, Sonia.** 2021. COPOUT at COP26 : Vague and over-ambitious targets is not climate action, it is an excuse to get away with inaction. Nepali Times, 12 November 2021

**Awale, Sonia.** 2021. The jabs and jabnots : Global vaccine inequity is reflected within Nepal, and what to do about it. Nepali Times, 8 October 2021

Baidar, Aishwarya. 2021. The Uranw and their Karma festival. The Record, 22 November 2021

**Bajracharya, Srizu.** 2021. Going eco-friendly, very religiously : Ang Dolma Sherpa, an entrepreneur with two eco-friendly products—biodegradable prayer flags and khadas—aims to foster environmental sensitivity in communal traditions . The Kathmandu Post, 18 December 2021

**Bajracharya, Srizu.** 2021. Remembering Lain Singh Bangdel : The artist's first solo posthumous exhibition in Yeh Art Gallery, New York is all set to put the spotlight on Nepal's international art history and how modern art made it to the country . The Kathmandu Post, 18 November 2021

**Baral, Kedar et al.** 2021. Characterization and management of human- wildlife conflicts in mid-hills outside protected areas of Gandaki province, Nepal . PLoS One 16,11:1-17

**Baral, Lok Raj.** 2021. Uncertain political stability : The multiparty experiences in the post-Panchayat era were not up to the minimum standards. The Kathmandu Post, 31 December 2021

Bartaula, Rajaram. 2021. Himalayan Quadrangle or Himalayan Triangle? República, 1 December 2021

**Barton, Zachary.** 2021. Agroecology, Nepal's answer to climate change : The answer to addressing climate impact is to regenerate the most important ecosystem of all: the soil. Nepali Timesa, 26 November 2021

Bashyal, Keshav. 2021. Colonial Legacy in Nepali Migration . Labour Journal of Nepal 1:66-74

**Bashyal, Keshav** / **Subedi, Binita.** 2021. Labour diplomacy and migration governance in Nepal. Journal of Foreign Affairs 1,1:107-122

**Basnet, Pragyan.** 2021. A Plea from the Himalayas : Act now on climate change before it is too late . República, 8 December 2021

**BC, Janak.** 2021. Need of educational shift in Nepal : Are we willing to change? The Himalayan Times, 10 December 2021

**Bhandari, Durga Prasad.** 2021. Coronavirus pandemic: A revolution for connectivity in higher education. The Himalayan Times, 2 November 2021

Bhandari, Jhabindra. 2021. Transforming Nepal's AIDS Response. The Rising Nepal, 10 November 2021

**Bhandari, Nagendra Bahadur.** 2020. Negotiating Cultural Identities in Diaspora: A Conceptual Review of Third Space

. Curriculum Development Journal 79-89

**Bhattarai, Gaurav** / **Nepali, Beenita.** 2021. Ethos of 'Vasudhaiva Kutumbakam' in Nepal's contribution to UN peacekeeping operations. Journal of Foreign Affairs 1,1:123-150

**Bhattarai, Kamal Dev.** 2021. How and when will the three-tier elections be held? Annapurna Express, 28 October 2021

Bhattarai, Kamal Dev. 2021. Nepal in the middle of a climate crisis. Annapurna Express, 2 December 2021

**Bhattarai, Kamal Dev.** 2021. Nepal's role in strengthening SAARC. Nepal Journal of Foreign Affairs 1,1:171-187

**Bhattarai, Kamal Dev.** 2021. Nepal's decennial census needs a rethink : Experts say the government ought to work on making the current census system more efficient and technology-friendly. At the same time, it should also prepare for an alternative . Annapurna Express, 26 October 2021

**Bhattarai, Kamal Dev.** 2021. What if .. the 1923 Nepal-Britain treaty was not signed. Annapurna Express, 23 December 2021

**Bhattarai, Kumar / Upadhyaya, Ghanshyam / Bohara, Surendra Kumar.** 2021. Tourism, Employment Generation and Foreign Exchange Earnings in Nepal. Journal of Tourism & Hospitality Education 11:1-21

**Bhetwal, Anita.** 2021. Helping Nepal's Covid orphans : An estimated 1,200 children who lost their parents to the pandemic struggle to get by . Nepali Times, 1 October 2021

**Bhetwal, Anita.** 2021. Nepal's 'missing girls': For every 106 boys born in Nepal, there are only 100 girls because of sex-selective abortion . Nepali Times, 8 October 2021

**Bhetwal, Anita.** 2021. Nepal's precious electricity going waste : Absence of transmission lines means expensive hydropower is being 'spilled', increasing risk for investors. Nepali Times, 19 November 2021

**Bist, Jagadish Prasad.** 2021. Nepal's debt sustainability : Nepal has enough fiscal space to use more debt for development . The Kathmandu Post, 4 November 2021

Bista, Asmita. 2021. Representation of Conventional Gender Roles in Prasad . Dristikon 11,1:11-24

**Breen, Michael G.** 2018. Nepal, federalism and participatory constitution-making: deliberative democracy and divided societies . Asian Journal of Political Science 26,3:410-430

Budha, Jag Bahadur. 2021. Tracing the story of the yarsagumba. The Record, 21 November 2021

**Budhathoki, Arun.** 2021. Nepal Restructures Its Army : As China-India rivalry in the Himalaya heats up, Nepal's armed forces must be ready for contingencies. The Diplomat, 10 May 2021

Budhathoki, Shak Bahadur. 2021. Creating An Inclusive School. The Rising Nepal, 20 November 2021

**Budhathoki, Shak Bahadur.** 2021. The Education Cluster During COVID-19. The Rising Nepal, 30 October 2021

**Center for Research on Environment Health and Population Activities.** 2021. Impacts of protecting life in global health assistance policy in Nepal. Reproductive Health Research Policy Brief 30

**Chand, Hari Prakash.** 2021. Amid shifting geopolitics, how should Nepal navigate its foreign policy? As the great powers are focusing on South Asia in general and Nepal in particular, Nepal's geopolitics has also changed significantly in recent times especially in the post-2015 period . Nepal Live Today, 6 December 2021

**Chaudhary, Sanjib Kumar / Bastakoti, Nagendra.** 2021. Money from coffee cherry skins : After removing the coffee beans, the cherry skins are pulped and dried to make cascara tea. The Kathmandu Post, 24 December 2021

Chhetri, Roshan Kumar. 2021. Climate Change Scenario of Nepal. República, 28 October 2021

**Childs, Jeoff / Craig, Sienna / Juenger, Christina / Hildebrandt, Christina.** 2021. This Is the End: Earthquake Narratives and Buddhist Prophesies of Decline . Himalaya 40,3:32-49

**Choudhary, Neha** / **Devkota, Anurag.** 2021. Labour Migration from Nepal: Structure, Gaps and Way Forward. Labour Journal of Nepal 1:75-90

**Cowan, Sam.** 2021. Inside the People's Liberation Army: A military perspective . The Record, 27 December 2021

Dahal, Atindra. 2021. Fit Width. República, 18 December 2021

Dahal, Atindra. 2021. Remittance Economy: Appealing or Appalling? República, 4 December 2021

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2021. Beyond System Of Interstate Relations . The Rising Nepal, 2 October 2021

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2021. Culture As Construct Of National Identity. The Rising Nepal, 27 November 2021

**Dahal, Dev Raj.** 2021. Leveraging The Strategic Geography. The Rising Nepal 23 October 2021

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2021. Mediators Of Democracy's Contradictions. The Rising Nepal, 30 October 2021

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2021. Nepalis' Infinite Pursuit Of Freedom. The Rising Nepal, 4 December 2021

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2021. Overcoming Politics Of Winner's Curse. The Rising Nepal, 18 December 2021

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2021. Peace from Bottom Up. Telegraph Nepal, 20 December 2021

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2021. Shifting Development Culture. The Rising Nepal, 25 December 2021

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2021. Tasks Before South Asian Civil Society. The Rising Nepal, 20 November 2021

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2021. The Guts Of Public Inquiry. The Rising Nepal, 11 December 2021

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2021. Waning Constitutional Welfare State. The Rising Nepal, 13 November 2021

**Dahal, Gaurav Raj.** 2021. Comparing Clausewitz's "On War" : In Search for the rationality in Nepal's Civil War . Khabarhub, 28 October 2021

Dahal, Madhav Prasad. 2021. Political Metaphor and the Turbulence Ahead. Khabarhub, 8 December 2021

**Dahal, Pushpa Kamal.** 2021. Nepali peace process as a global model : One reason why it has become successful is that it adopted a home-grown approach to end conflict . The Kathmandu Post, 21 November 2021

**Dahal, Ram Kumar.** 2021. Weaknesses, Issues, Problems and Challenges of Nepalese political leadership. Telegraph Nepal, 28 December 2021

**Dahal, Sita / Thanet, Dol Raj / Gautam, Deepak.** 2020. Assessment of Human-Tiger Conflict and Its Community Based Mitigation Efforts in Madi Valley of Chitwan District, Nepal. Journal of Forest and Natural Resource Management 2,1:37-49

**Dangal, Dil Nath.** 2020. Relevance of Kautilya's tax system in Modern Economy of Nepal . Curriculum Development Journal, pp. 90-98

**Dangal, Dil Nath** / **Gajurel, Ram Prasad.** 2021. Public Expenditure and Economic Growth of Nepal . Rupantaran : A Multidisciplinary Journal 5:28-38

**Dangal, Megh R. / Sharma, Binita / Bartaula, Bishwa J.** 2021. Worker and Workers' Perception on Existing Labor Laws in Nepal: A Case of Brick Kilns Worker of Lalitpur District. Labour Journal of of Nepal 1:1-10

**Devkota, Dinesh Chandra.** 2021. Promoting Green Mountain Economy. The Rising Nepal, 20 December 2021

**Devkota, Niranjan / Oli, Manish / Paudel, Udaya Raj / Parajuli, Seeprata.** 2021. Consumers' Perception towards the Taxi Management in Kathmandu Valley: Awareness, Challenges, and Way-Forward. Contemporary Research: An Interdisciplinary Academic Journal 5,1:95-112

**Dhakal, Modnath.** 2021. Airport Construction Bhairahawa Outdone by Kushinagar. The Rising Nepal, 9 November 2021

Dhamala, Bhupa P. 2021. Cultivating Democratic Culture. The Rising Nepal, 24 November 2021

Dhamala, Bhupa P. 2021. Politics Of Material Advantage. The Rising Nepal, 23 December 2021

**Dhamala, Bhupa P.** 2021. Stop Politics In Apolitical Institutions . The Rising Nepal, 6 December 2021

Dhamala, Bhupa P. 2021. Waning Power Of Political Catchwords . The Rising Nepal, 27 October 2021

Dhital, Ram Prasad. 2021. Reforming Electricity Tariff in Nepal. República, 27 November 2021

Dhungel, Kamal Raj. 2021. A Story of Good Slogans, Bad Performance. República, 12 November 2021

**Dinesh, Sindhu.** 2021. Deconstructing the Geopolitical Identity of South Asia: A Critical Geopolitics Perspective . Khabarhub, 19 November 2021

Dixit, Niranjan Mani. 2021. Why is democracy failing to deliver? República, 27 November 2021

**Dorjee, Pasang.** 2021. A test of patience : Buddhist communities whose monasteries were damaged by the 2015 earthquakes express frustration at the delay in reconstruction . The Kathmandu Post, 9 December 2021

**Dorjee, Pasang.** 2021. Language policing and what we overlook : In a country that prides itself on its diversity of cultures, ethnicities, and a wide array of vernaculars, the discourse surrounding language gets particularly inflammatory . The Kathmandu Post, 13 November 2021

**Drucza, Kristie.** 2017. Talking About Inclusion: Attitudes and Affirmative Action in Nepal. Development Policy Review 35,2:161-195

**Dutt, Srikant.** 2021. Migration and Development: The Nepalese in Northeast . European Bulletin of Himalayan Research

Eck, Kristine. 2021. Nepal in 2020 : External Tensions and Internal Challenges . Asian Survey 61,1:202-206

**Faye, Babacar S.** 2021. Private equity: A force for SME growth : Further reforms can help the market grow and attract more investments and best practices . The Kathmandu Post, 17 November 2021

**Gairapipli, Pralhad** / **Galimberti, Simone.** 2021. Give Deaf Children Chance to Realize their Full Potential. República, 31 October 2021

**Galimberti, Simone.** 2021. Climate action and youth leadership: Enable them to take charge. The Himalayan Times, 28 October 2021

**Galimberti, Simone.** 2021. Creating a new narrative to tackle climate change. Nepal Live Today, 12 November 2021

**Galimberti, Simone.** 2021. Ethical leadership in business : Vital to unleash nation's vitality. The Himalayan Times, 20 December 2021

**Galimberti, Simone.** 2021. Finding a ray of hope in Nepal's gloomy politics : In many respects, what is tarnishing Nepali democracy at the national level is a generational problem with leaders too old to really imagine a different way of doing politics . Nepal Live Today, 21 October 2021

**Galimberti, Simone.** 2021. Mentorship and coaching of youth: When they can make the difference. The Himalayan Times, 11 November 2021

**Galimberti, Simone.** 2021. Reshaping education in Nepal : Ensuring that children from deprived and vulnerable backgrounds are able not only to study but also to thrive in the classroom is a challenge that Nepal must win . Nepal Live Today, 30 September 2021

**Gautam, Kul Chandra.** 2021. Restructuring Nepali Army : We must make security forces more inclusive and effective to make them more attractive for peacekeeping . The Kathmandu Post, 22 November 2021

**Gautam, Kul Chandra.** 2021. Transitional justice has failed former child soldiers : They deserve special support from the government to genuinely complete Nepal's peace process . The Kathmandu Post, 21 November 2021

**GC, Saraoj.** 2021. Mythic Content as a Rhetoric in Government-aided School Textbooks of Nepal . Journal of Transformative Praxis 2,1:32-45

**GC, Saraoj.** 2021. Teaching History of Bravery and the Politics of Textbooks in Nepal: A Critical Discourse Analysis . Scholars: Journal of Arts & Humanities 3,2:24-36

**Gellner, David N. / Letizia, Chiara.** 2021. Religion and Secularism in Contemporary Nepal. In K. Jacobsen (ed.) Routledge Handbook of South Asian Religions, pp. 335–54. Abingdon: Routledge

**Genç , Ruhet.** 2021. Adventure Tourism in Nepal Himalayas: Environmental Eff ects . Journal of Tourism & Adventure 4,1:47-57

**Ghale, Kabita / Yadav, Shailendra Kumar / Thapa, Neeru / Sah, Jit Narayan.** 2020. Potentiality of Bamboos to Combat Climate Change Impacts and Biodiversity Conservation in the Annapurna Conservation Area, Nepal . Journal of Forest and Natural Resource Management 2,1:78-91

**Ghimire, Aakriti.** 2021. Main census questionnaire does not recognise queer people : The gender category 'others' in Form 1 of the census has been removed in Form 2 of the census, much to the dismay of activists . The Kathmandu Post, 16 November 2021

**Ghimire, Aakriti.** 2021. Menstrual exclusion practices continue even in modern educated families : The caste and gender hierarchies are designed to control women's sexuality by regulating their menstruation . The Kathmandu Post, 10 December 2021

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2021. As key institutions fail to perform, regressive agenda at play : The more democratic institutions weaken, the powerful the right wing forces become, experts say . The Kathmandu Post, 1 November 2021

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2021. Authorities sit on probe report as Banke activists' sit-in nears month : One of the accused, former Constituent Assembly member Badshah Kurmi is contesting for Banke district president of the ruling Nepali Congress . The Kathmandu Post, 24 December 2021

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2021. Campaign overspending an issue of concern amid talks of new elections : A total of Rs131.3 billion was spent in the last elections, according to Election Observation Committee . The Kathmandu Post, 23 October 2021

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2021. Can Sapkota be investigated in Spain under principles of universal jurisdiction? Nepali rights groups demand Spain probe Sapkota over an insurgency-era abduction, killing . The Kathmandu Post, 26 November 2021

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2021. Conflict victims losing patience—and lives—in wait for justice : In 15 years since the peace accord was signed, political parties have failed even to assure insurgency victims that they'll be delivered due justice . The Kathmandu Post, 21 November 2021

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2021. Dalit representatives complain of social discrimination : Ensuring Dalit rights as fundamental rights is not enough unless they get implemented, Dalit leaders say . The Kathmandu Post, 24 October 2021

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2021. Election body's removal of 'unconstitutional' terms from Maoist statute triggers debate : Election Commission says some phrases including 'communism' in the party charter contradict the constitution. The Kathmandu Post, 30 December 2021

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2021. How political parties rendered Parliament dysfunctional : It started with KP Sharma Oli, and the onslaught on the platform of people's representatives continued with no one showing respect to the hallowed House . The Kathmandu Post, 31 December 2021

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2021. Judiciary down the rabbit hole as there's more to crisis than meets the eye : Even if Chief Justice Rana vacates office, immediate complexities are immense. Experts say piecemeal efforts won't offer solutions to all the ills in the Supreme Court . The Kathmandu Post, 13 November 2021

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2021. Nepal's judiciary is plagued by systemic problems : Current crisis in Supreme Court has been in the making for years and is a result of bad precedents, political meddling and flawed appointment process, observers say . The Kathmandu Post, 27 October 2021

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2021. Nepali state has lied, once again, on transitional justice, conflict victims say : Those awaiting justice write to UN chief, urging him to use his good offices to help conclude stalled peace process. The Kathmandu Post, 1 October 2021

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2021. Over 100 days since taking office, ministers yet to disclose their assets : Campaigners say revealing property is first step for public position holders to show they are transparent and fair . The Kathmandu Post, 30 October 2021

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2021. Parties offering high offices to pacify leadership aspirants subverts cause : Observers say Nepal should start appointing non-partisan individuals as the country's President and Vice President to protect the impartiality of the top positions . The Kathmandu Post 11 December 2021

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2021. Party politics getting costlier is a matter of concern : Citing the ballooning expenditures of party's internal elections, observers say politics, which should serve people, is moving out of ordinary people's reach. The Kathmandu Post, 4 December 2021

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2021. Political parties brought the change people pushed for but who will sustain it? The achievements are at stake as political actors engage in power games without commitment to the system . The Kathmandu Post, 11 November 2021

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2021. Postponing House meeting without compelling reasons, a wrong trend that continues : Analysts stress need for the House calendar to end the practice . The Kathmandu Post, 22 October 2021

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2021. Provinces are in an 'ugly competition' to appoint more ministers : Experts say more ministries means increased administrative expenses at the cost of development activities, and call for constitutional curbs . The Kathmandu Post, 26 December 2021

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2021. The spectre of unknown enemies : Political parties have been harping that the hardearned achievements are at risk from 'internal and external forces'. The Kathmandu Post, 14 December 2021

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2021. Transitional justice bodies spar over who should look into which cases : Truth commission and disappearance commission say they have received many complaints that they cannot investigate given their nature . The Kathmandu Post, 23 November 2021

**Ghimire, Nani Babu.** 2021. Review on Ethical Issues in Ethnographic Study: Some Reflections. Contemporary Research: An Interdisciplinary Academic Journal 5,1:79-94

**Ghimire, Narayan Prasad.** 2021. COP26: Climate finance top concern for LDCs. Khabarhub, 28 October 2021

Ghimire, Narayan Prasad. 2021. Ensure Digital Human Rights. The Rising Nepal, 13 December 2021

**Ghimire, Sambridh.** 2021. Nepali Congress and the dynastic conundrum : Pursuit of fulfilling self-interest usually results in moral corruption, abuse of authority and misgovernance . The Kathmandu Post, 29 November 2021

**Ghimire, Sambridh.** 2021. NRNs might have left the country but they remain Nepali at heart : Non-Resident Nepalis embody the diversity and pluralism of Nepal and its polity . The Record, 16 November 2021

**Gibson, Ian.** 2017. Suffering and Hope : Christianity and Ethics among the Newars of Bhaktapur . Kathmandu: Ekta Books

**Giri, Anil.** 2021. A year of political ups and downs and surprises : Political one-upmanship and power struggles dominated the greater part of 2021. The Kathmandu Post, 31 December 2021

**Giri, Anil.** 2021. As Non-Aligned Movement marks 60 years, many are questioning its relevance : Experts say new alliances are emerging and the world is heading to become multi-polar, so Nepal needs to tread cautiously while disengaging itself from strategic alliances . The Kathmandu Post, 2 October 2021

**Giri, Anil.** 2021. Deuba's onslaught on democracy : Congress leader's move to appoint a non-parliamentarian minister at chief justice's behest is going to live in infamy in the annals of Nepal's political history . The Kathmandu Post, 10 October 2021

**Giri, Anil.** 2021. In the UML, discontent is growing as party forms committees : Some who challenged Oli are failing to find positions, others want a system to govern the organisation. The Kathmandu Post 19 December 2021

**Giri, Anil.** 2021. Parties' reluctance to speak on judiciary row stems from fears : Many cases are pending in Supreme Court related to individual political parties . The Kathmandu Post, 12 November 2021

**Giri, Anil.** 2021. Political parties dragging their feet as key institutions decay : The crisis in the judiciary follows problems in the legislature and the executive . The Kathmandu Post, 5 November 2021

**Giri, Anil.** 2021. Possibility of early elections diminishing : The constitution has no provision for vote before schedule and most parties in the ruling alliance are still unprepared . The Kathmandu Post, 31 October 2021

**Giri, Anil.** 2021. Study panel says 'there are issues' along Nepal-China border in Humla : The committee has made a dozen recommendations and called for not politicising border disputes based on political ideologies . The Kathmandu Post, 23 October 2021

**Giri, Anil.** 2021. Two years since Xi's visit, Nepal-China 'strategic partnership' remains an enigma : During Xi's Nepal visit in 2019, the two countries made some big announcements, but there has been little progress . The Kathmandu Post, 19 October 2021

Giri, Roshani. 2021. The Bleak Legal Regime Addressing Plastic Pollution. República, 29 December 2021

**Gurung, Om Prasad.** 2021. Plight of the Singapore Gurkhas : Gurkhas retired from the Singapore Police Force are forced to live in dire economic conditions . The Kathmandu Post, 29 December 2021

Gyawali, Dipak. 2021. As Political Uncertainty Looms Ominously.. New Spotlight, 8 October 2021

**Gyawali, Yadu Prasad.** 2021. Evaluation System at School Level in Nepal: Major Pitfalls and Considerations . Marsyangdi Journal 2:60-66

**Hadad-Zervos, Faris H.** / **Roome, John A.** 2021. Green, resilient and inclusive development : The Conference on Nepal's Reconstruction highlighted lessons learned from the earthquake recovery . The Kathmandu Post, 13 December 2021

**Hirslund, Dan V.** 2015. Militant collectivity : Building solidarities in the Maoist movement in Nepal. Focaal —Journal of Global and Historical Anthropology 72:37-50

**International Institute for Democracy and Electoral Assistance.** 2021. The global state of democracy 2021 : Building resilience in a pandemic era. Stockholm: IDEA

**International Institute for Democracy and Electoral Assistance.** 2021. The state of democracy in Asia and the Pacific 2021 : Old resilience, new challendes. Stockholm: IDEA

**Jeffery, Renée.** 2017. Nepal's comprehensive peace agreement : human rights, compliance and impunity a decade on. International Affairs 93:2,343-364

**Jha, Jivesh.** 2019. Right to free and compulsory education in Nepal : A study with special reference to India's right of children to free and compulsory education act, 2009. Dehradun Law Review 11,1:41-57

**Jha, Jivesh.** 2021. Tame the inflation, ensure greatest good of the greatest number of Nepalis : Why should we, the commoners, suffer at the hands of the few unscrupulous business people? Should not the state guarantee the greatest good to the greatest number of the commoners? . Nepal Live Today, 19 December 2021

**Jha, Jivesh.** 2021. What happens when you formulate laws but do not implement them? In Nepal, we have scores of laws which have never been implemented. This has had a deleterious effect in good governance and rule of law . Nepal Live Today, 26 October 2021

**Jha, P / Mandal, PK.** 2021. Knowledge And Attitude On Mental Illness Among People Of A Selected Community Of Biratnagar . J Psychiatrists' Association of Nepal 10,1:43-49

Joshi, Ambika Prasad. 2021. In Defense of Democratic Institutions. República, 16 December 2021

**Joshi, Chhemanand.** 2021. Perceived Service Quality and Customer Satisfaction in Nepalese Banking Industry. Contemporary Research: An Interdisciplinary Academic Journal 5,1:1-23

**Joshi, Devarat / Sjarma, pawan / Shrestha, Kenison.** 2021. Psychological Distress Among General Adult Population Of Kathmandu Valley. J Psychiatrists' Association of Nepal 10,1:14-18

**Joshi, Madhav / Pyakurel, Subodh Raj.** 2015. Individual-Level Data on the Victims of Nepal's Civil War, 1996–2006: A New Data Set. International Interactions, 41:601–619

**Joshi, Shreya / Singh, Rakshya.** 2021. Eradicate Caste-Based Crimes . The Rising Nepal, 25 November 2021

**Kafle, B** / **Bagale, Y.** 2021. Burden And Coping Behaviour Among the Family Caregivers of the People With Mental Illness . J Psychiatrists' Association of Nepal 10,1:19-23

**Kamat, Ram Kumar.** 2021. 'CJ's exit won't bring reforms in judiciary'. The Himalayan Times, 31 October 2021

Kandel, Ishwori Prasad. 2021. Buddhism and political behaviour. Historical Journal 12,1:20-28

**Kandel, Nirmal.** 2021. What is preventing youths from coming into politics? What can be done? The youths of political parties should unite, continue their movement inside their party and fight for their equal representation in leadership and positions . Nepal Live Today, 22 October 2021

**Karki, Babu Krishna.** 2021. Riposte to Army's restructuring, right-sizing and reform rationalizatio. República, 23 December 2021

**Karki, Debraj.** 2021. Professional Identity and Struggles of Basic Level English Teacher: A Critical Narrative Inquiry. Journal of Research and Development 4,3:1-11

**Karki, Karun Kishor** / **KC, Hari.** 2021. Revisiting the 'Homeland' Through a Transnational Lens. Contemporary Research: An Interdisciplinary Academic Journal 5,1:159-168

**Karki, Nir Bahadur.** 2021. Nepal in the United Nations: Need of diplomatic expertise. The Himalayan Times, 9 November 2021

Karki, Nir Bahadur. 2021. Population Census 2021 : Data Vs Reliability. República, 25 November 2021

**Karki, Nir Bahadur.** 2021. Population Census 2021: Dual duty of government and citizens. The Himalayan Times, 16 November 2021

**Karki, Nir Bahadur.** 2021. Population planning : Basis of development policy. The Himalayan Times, 26 October 2021

Karwasra, Rohtash. 2021. India-Nepal Relations: Past and Present. Khabarhub, 16 October 2021

**Kattel, Shambhu Prasad.** 2021. Nepal struggling to deal with new refugees : Nepal has been treating 716 nationals from 10 countries as illegal migrants. Even though the United Nations High Commission for Refugees (UNHCR) lists them as refugees, the country does not recognize refugees from anywhere bar Tibet and Bhutan . Annapurna Express, 16 December 2021

**Katwal, Anish.** 2021. Social engineering: In the electoral context of Nepal. The Himalayan Times, 24 December 2021

**KC, Hari** / **Bhattarai, Keshav.** 2021. Technology has not Defeated Geography : The case of atmospheric aerosol loading and repeated casualties from lightning in the Siwalik/Churia range also proves this . República, 3 October 2021

**Khadgi, Ankit.** 2021. A year of social movements : Compared to 2020, this year saw a rise in public discourses around pertinent social issues of caste, impunity, and safe spaces . The Kathmandu Post, 31 December 2021

**Khadgi, Ankit.** 2021. How a Newa tune became synonymous with Dashain : Believed to have originated in the 16th century, the Malshree dhun has become a part of Nepali cultural heritage symbolising the festivities and joys of Dashain . The Kathmandu Post, 12 October 2021

**Khadgi, Ankit.** 2021. The lived experience of a 'low caste' Newa person : For a person belonging to an oppressed caste group, the path to reclaiming and embracing one's culture and caste isn't easy. The Kathmandu Post, 23 October 2021

Khadgi, Ruby. 2021. Reservation and quota, how justifiable? Khabarhub, 9 December 2021

**Khadka, Dipak.** 2021. Ecotourism in Ghoda Ghodi Wetland Sukhad, Kailali, Nepal . Journal of Tourism & Hospitality Education 11:22-42

Khadka, Kabita. 2021. Prospect and Practice of Teacher Induction in Nepal . Marsyangdi Journal 2:119-128

**Khadka, Rup Bahadur.** 2021. National Tax Day : Remembering 3 VAT heroes. The Himalayan Times, 17 November 2021

**Khanal, A / Sondhi, A / Giri, S.** 2021. Use of personal protective equipment among waste workers of Sisdol landfill site of Nepal . International Journal of Occupational Safety and Health 11,3:158-164

**Khanal, Basudeb.** 2021. Role of Teachers' Union in Professional Development of Teachers in the Public Universities of Nepal . Rupantaran : A Multidisciplinary Journal 5:1-13

**Khanal, Ghanashyam.** 2021. Sustainable forest management: Way to mitigate climate change effects. The Himalayan Times, 31 December 2021

**Khand, Ashok Kumar.** 2021. Propping up the economy : Through concrete policy. The Himalayan Times, 3 December 2021

**Khatiwada, Dilliram.** 2021. Chure degradation continues amid catastrophic projections : Even when there is visible environmental degradation, the local government has focused on promoting the Chure area as a tourism spot, putting the ecology of the region at risk . The Kathmandu Post, 31 December 2021

**Khatiwada, Nishan.** 2021. Dissecting Nepali Congress Convention : Nepal's grand old 'democratic' party is gearing up for the General Convention. Here is everything you need to know about the poll process and numbers . Nepal Live Today, 29 September 2021

**Khatiwada, Nishan.** 2021. From a united whole to multiple fragmentations: How Nepal's Maoist party lost its relevance in 15 years : Once the kingmaker of Nepali politics, CPN (Maoist Center), now is probably the most divided and splintered political party in Nepal . Nepal Live Today, 31 December 2021

**Khatiwada, Nishan.** 2021. Nepal's judiciary debacle: Serious allegations are directed toward the Chief Justice of the Supreme Court. Nothing has happened since . Nepal Live Today, 11 November 2021

**Khatiwada, Nishan.** 2021. Nepal's largest communist party gears up for its National Congress. Here's everything you need to know about it : The National Congress is likely to be a test of strength for the country's largest communist force, CPN (UML), which endured a split recently . Nepal Live Today, 23 November 2021

**Khatiwada, Nishan.** 2021. The rise and fall of 'rebel leader' Prachanda : The leader of a political party that once claimed to be the messiah of the proletariat is now reduced to a symbol of opportunism and malpractices . Nepal Live Today, 24 October 2021

**Khatiwada, Nishan.** 2021. What is happening inside Nepal's judiciary? Why is it difficult to correct the course? . Nepal Live Today, 28 October 2021

**Khatiwada, Padma Prasad.** 2021. Forced Displacement Due to Earthquake in Nepal: A Gender Lens . ALabour Gender Lens Journal of Nepal 1:38-49

Khatry, Cilla. 2021. Misogyny in Nepal: Little acts, big consequence. Annapurna Express, 28 October 2021

**Koirala, Naresh.** 2021. A tale of two conventions : The public wanted the younger generation to take over the leadership from the ageing, corrupt incumbents. The Kathmandu Post, 26 December 2021

**Koirala, Naresh.** 2021. Do what is right for democracy : This is an opportunity for Prime Minister Deuba to redeem himself from his controversial past . The Kathmandu Post, 4 October 2021

**Koirala, Naresh.** 2021. Hey Bhagwan : Politicising religion in Nepal has the potential to create major social and religious conflicts. The Kathmandu Post, 9 December 2021

**Koirala, Sushila.** 2021. Safe Motherhood Practices of Women in Urban and Rural Areas of Chitwan District, Nepal . Marsyangdi Journal 2:94-103

Krämer, Karl-Heinz. 2021. Resilience in Nepali politics. Nepal Observer 73, 6 December 2021

**Kunwar, Bhim Bahadur.** 2021. The Impact of COVID-19 on Tourism: A Case Study of Lumbini, Nepal . Journal of Tourism & Adventure 4,1:24-46

Kunwar, Rajeev. 2021. Democracy in Nepal: The Long Game. Kharbarhub, 2 November 2021

Kunwar, Rajeev. 2021. Nepal: Political Puzzle in Judiciary. Khabarhub, 28 November 2021

**Kunwar, Ramesh Raj / Homagain, Bikram / Karki, Neeru.** 2021. Exploring the Prospective of Dark Tourism in Pashupatinath: A Hindu Pilgrimage Site, Nepal. Journal of Tourism & Hospitality Education 11:93-127

**Kunwar, Saina** / **Dhungel, Ravi.** 2021. Build Traveltech Centre Of Excellence. The Rising Nepal, 28 November 2021

**Lal, Abha.** 2021. What led to the violence in Motipur that left four people dead? . The Record, 25 October 2021

**Lal, CK.** 2021. Diplomatic dilemmas of the hybrid regime : It seems Indians are as worried about US involvement as they are about the Chinese role in the organisational politics of Nepal . The Kathmandu Post, 24 November 2021

**Lal, CK.** 2021. Disillusionment of Madhesi mainstreamers : Madhesis have been hamstrung with conflicting emotions of conformism and confrontation . The Kathmandu Post, 10 November 2021

**Lal, CK.** 2021. Foxes pretending to be lions : It's distressing to see that Premier Deuba has almost no fight left in him anymore. The Kathmandu Post, 22 December 2021

**Lal, CK.** 2021. Let the autumn anguish end : This Deepawali, light a lamp in memory of the fallen paddies, lost hopes and broken families. The Kathmandu Post, 27 October 2021

**Lal, CK.** 2021. Rightward drift of Nepali politics : The demise of political ideology and progressive idealism was slow and painful. The Kathmandu Post, 8 December 2021

**Lal, CK.** 2021. The decline of social solidarity : No organisation has felt it necessary to add its voice to the cry of the complainants from Banke . The Kathmandu Post, 13 October 2021

**Lama, Sonam.** 2021. How the climate crisis adds to child marriage in Nepal : As harvests fail due to drought and floods, girls from marginalised families are forced to marry earlier to escape poverty . Nepali Times, 12 November 2021

**Lama, Sonam Choekyi.** 2021. Climate change is a disaster in the Nepal Himalaya : Floods, a declining yarsagumba crop and collapse of trekking combine to impoverish farmers in Nepal's remotest district . Nepali Times, 29 October 2021

**Lamichhane, Roshee.** 2021. Nepalis aren't ready for electric vehicles : The limited number of battery charging stations remains one of the significant issues for making EVs popular . The Kathmandu Post, 6 December 2021

**Lamichhane, Roshee.** 2021. Reverting to physical classrooms : In a survey conducted for this article, a majority of students opted for the hybrid mode. The Kathmandu Post, 14 November 2021

Lamichhane, Sonika. 2021. Increasing Road Accidents in Nepal. Khabarhub, 6 November 2021

**Lamsal, Chakrapani.** 2020. Political Development in Nepal: A Perspective of Participation and Inclusion . Curriculum Development Journal, pp. 65-77

Lamsal, Yuba Nath. 2021. From Democracy To Oligarchy. The Rising Nepal, 1 December 2021

Lamsal, Yuba Nath. 2021. Leaders, Lackeys And Lapdogs. The Rising Nepal, 17 November 2021

Lamsal, Yuba Nath. 2021. Parties : Orphans Of Ideology. The Rising Nepal, 15 December 2021

Lamsal, Yuba Nath. 2021. Parties In Existential Crisis. The Rising Nepal, 3 November 2021

**Lawoti, Mahendra.** 2019. Nepal in 2018 : The Communist Majority and the Emergence and Decline of Hope within a Year . Asian Survey, 59,1:133-139

**Lawoti, Mahendra.** 2020. Nepal in 2019 : Stable Government but Growing Dissatisfaction . Asian Survey 60,1:196-203

**Lohani, Subhash Prasad.** 2017. Political network can more influential than other networks for economic awareness: A case study of Nepalese village. International Journal of Humanities, Arts and Social Sciences 3,6:249-263

**Lohani, Sunil Prasad / KC, Prakash.** 2021. Household biogas plants: Time to fix the defects. The Himalayan Times, 18 October 2021

**Lueder, Stefan.** 2021. Of Education, Humanism and Civilizational Progress: An Explorative Study of Jaya Prithvi Bahadur Singh's Life and Work from the Perspective of 'Global Intellectual History'. Himalaya 40,2:59-78

**Luitel, Govinda.** 2021. Judiciary facing unprecedented setback due to adamant Chief Justice. Khabarhub, 31 October 2021

Madai, Birendra. 2021. NC's Road Ahead After General Convention. The Rising Nepal, 27 December 2021

**Magar, Santa Gaha.** 2021. Looking back at the 1923 Nepal-Britain Treaty : It was 98 years ago this week that Nepal signed a treaty with British India that established its independent status . Nepali Times, 24 December 2021

**Magar, Santa Gaha.** 2021. What is happening to Nepal's Supreme Court? Politicians who interfered with judicial appointments are irked with a Chief Justice who interfered with ministerial appointments . Nepali Times, 29 October 2021

**Maharjan, Rukmanee.** 2021. How to spot members of Nepal's middle class. Development + Cooperation, July 2021

**Maharjan, Rukmanee.** 2021. Nepal muss benachteiligte Gemeinschaften besser schützen. Entwicklung + Zusammenarbeit 8/2021

**Maharjan, Rukmanee.** 2021. Nepal must do much more to protect most vulnerable community . Development + Cooperation 8/2021

**Maharjan, Sarita.** 2021. Association between Age Group and Perception towards 'Women's Career Success and Barriers'. Contemporary Research: An Interdisciplinary Academic Journal 5,1:146-158

Maharjan, Uttam. 2021. Coping With Liquidity Crisis. The Rising Nepal, 2 November 2021

Maharjan, Uttam. 2021. NCP Split And Missed Opportunity. The Rising Nepal, 8 December 2021

Maharjan, Uttam. 2021. Participatory Approach To Development. The Rising Nepal, 26 October 2021

Maharjan, Uttam. 2021. Pursue Sustainable Development. The Rising Nepal, 12 October 2021

Maharjan, Uttam. 2021. Revamping National Economy. The Rising Nepal, 21 December 2021

Maharjan, Uttam. 2021. Whither Transitional Justice? The Rising Nepal, 14 December 2021

Mainali, Shyam Prasad. 2021. Challenges Of Good Governance. The Rising Nepal, 18 November 2021

**Mainali, Shyam Prasad.** 2021. Ensuring Effective Border Management. The Rising Nepal, 29 December 2021

Mainali, Shyam Prasad. 2021. Promoting FDI Flow In Nepal. The Rising Nepal, 30 November 2021

Malagodi, Mara. 2021. Holy Cows and Constitutional Nationalism in Nepal. Asian Ethnology 80,1:93-119

Manandhar, P. / Manandhar, N / Joshi, SK. 2021. Job Satisfaction among School Teachers in Duwakot, Bhaktapur District, Nepal . International Journal of Occupational Safety and Health 11,3:165-169

Mishra, Saroj. 2021. Chinese Occupation of Nepalese Minds!. Khabarhub, 12 October 2021

**Mulmi, Amish Raj.** 2021. Between fact and fiction : Examples of flawed historical interpretations abound in our everyday affairs. The Kathmandu Post, 12 November 2021

**Mulmi, Amish Raj.** 2021. Capitalising on Nepal's soft power heritage in the 21st century. Journal of Foreign Affairs 1,1:189-206

**Mulmi, Amish Raj.** 2021. Policy interrupted : Rather than non-alignment, Nepal's foreign policy represents a lack of continuity. The Kathmandu Post, 1 October 2021

**Mulmi, Amish Raj.** 2021. The honey hunters of Dolakha : Honey hunting has come to be seen as one of the last symbols of a wild Himalaya. The Kathmandu Post, 26 November 2021

**Mulmi, Amish Raj.** 2021. The Nepali state in the Himalaya : The food shortage in Limi Valley has highlighted Nepal's weak state presence in the Himalayan borderlands . The Kathmandu Post, 10 December 2021

**Mulmi, Amish Raj.** 2021. The Nyishangba traders of Manang : Their remarkable adventurism adds an important chapter to Nepal's history of trade. The Kathmandu Post, 29 October 2021

**Murzakulova, Asel / Dessalegn, Mengistu / Phalkey, Neelambari.** 2021. Examining migration governance: evidence of rising insecurities due to COVID-19 in China, Ethiopia, Kyrgyzstan, Moldova, Morocco, Nepal and Thailand. Comparative Migration Studies 9:44

**Nepal, Anushka.** 2021. A country where victimization of vulnerable women in the name of practicing witchcraft is still rampant : In Nepal, there's still no let up in cases of violence based on witchcraft accusations, despite the fact that the country's law has criminalized it . Nepal Live Today, 4 October 2021

**Nepal, Anushka.** 2021. Durga Ghimire: The pioneering savior of trafficked girls : Ghimire, the activist working to rescue and rehabilitate trafficked girls in Nepal since 1990, opens up about her struggles . Nepal Live Today, 18 December 2021

**Nepal, Anushka.** 2021. In Bharatpur, a Dalit man gets brutally assaulted and killed for reportedly arguing for Dalits' right to enter a temple : While Nepal Police say an investigation into the incident is ongoing, many locals, witnesses and rights activists have said that caste- based discrimination was what led to the incident . Nepal Live Today, 18 October 2021

**Nepal, Anushka.** 2021. In Mahottari, two women are abused physically on witchcraft charges, one of them murdered : In a span of two days, two women in Mahottari were accused and physically abused for 'practicing witchcraft'. One of them was killed, the other rendered emotionally traumatized . Nepal Live Today, 20 October 2021

**Nepal, Anushka.** 2021. Nepal has yet to legalize same sex marriage, leaving couples disoriented : Queer rights activists have been fighting for legalization of same sex marriage for the past 14 years but there is still

no sign of response from the state . Nepal Live Today, 26 November 2021

**Nepal, Dinkar.** 2021. Alternative politics: Is there still hope? Populist politics and no tolerance for dissent means a demise of the alternative political movement . Annapurna Expresss, 2 December 2021

**Neupane, Binod.** 2021. A Critical Analysis of English Language Teaching Situation in Nepal. Marsyangdi Journal 2:14-26

**Neupane, Mahesh.** 2021. Nepal's 'war tourism' is a scam : Money for the proposed 'Guerrilla Trek Trail' is being doled out to local Maoist cadre. Nepali Times, 22 October 2021

**O'Neill, Tom.** 2016. Student union 'political anti-politics' in post-conflict Nepal . Journal of Youth Studies 19,8:1077-1092

**Ojha, Anup.** 2021. Public's reluctance to share details could impact census outcome : Experts say a lack of campaigns to make people aware of

the importance of the decennial campaign could have made many wary of enumerators . The Kathmandu Post, 19 November 2021

**Pal, Deep.** 2021. China's Influence in South Asia Vulnerabilities and Resilience in Four Countries. Carnegie Endowment for International Peace

**Panday, Dinesh.** 2021. Soils under threat : Halt salinisation. The Himalayan Times, 9 December 2021

**Pandey, Geeta.** 2021. Climate crisis : Mountain agenda connects, disconnects. The Kathmandu Post, 17 December 2021

**Pandey, Nishchal Nath.** 2021. Charting a new direction and strategy in Nepal's foreign policy. Journal of Foreign Affairs 1,1:79-90

**Pandey, Paban Raj.** 2021. Global inflation and Nepal : Greater electricity use can not only cut the fuel bill, but also clip a potential source of imported inflation . The Kathmandu Post, 27 December 2021

**Pandey, Siddhant Raj.** 2021. Financing climate adaptation : It is necessary to educate the public that clean energy usage is economically viable. The Kathmandu Post, 28 November 2021

**Pandeya, Ganesh Prasad** / **Oyama, Tatsuo.** 2019. The question of equal representation of citizens in the legislature of Nepal: rhetoric and reality . Asian Journal of Political Science 27,1:45-69

Pandit, Gandhi. 2021. MCC grant agreement : Don't twist facts. The Himalayan Times, 15 December 2021

**Pangeni, Rudra.** 2021. No doctors for hospitals : Incompetent political leadership and corrupt administration has meant no new doctors have been appointed in the past four years. This has caused a great deal of suffering for many Nepalis . The Record, 30 September 2021

**Pant, Keshab Raj.** 2021. Analysis of Forest Governance in Far-Western Terai Region of Nepal. Contemporary Research: An Interdisciplinary Academic Journal 5,1:35-50

**Parajuli, Aarzoo.** 2021. Entertainment as decent work: Give it recognition, dignity. The Himalayan Times, 18 November 2021

Parajuli, Babita. 2021. Role of Language in Shaping Cultural Identity. Marsyangdi Journal 2:112-118

Parajuli, John Narayan. 2021. Nepal's post-pandemic diplomacy. Journal of Foreign Affairs 1,1:151-170

**Parajuli, Kamal.** 2021. The remittance paradox : Sans intervention, overseas markets which suck dollars like a vortex are here to stay. The Kathmandu Post, 18 November 2021

**Parajuli, Kewal Ram.** 2021. Key Areas to Economic Takeoff from Demographic Dividend: A Case of Nepal. Journal of Research and Development 4,3:12-21

Pariyar, Mim Bahadur. 2021. White Man's burden and Brahmanism. The Margin, 22 November 2021

**Paudel, Udaya Raj et al.** 2021. Measuring Cultural Diversity Impact in Hospitality Industry Leadership: Managerial Communication Perspective from Five Star Hotels in Kathmandu . Journal of Tourism & Adventure 4,1:75-88

Paudyal, Leela Mani. 2021. Nepal-China Ties : Reviewing The Bilateral Agreements. The Rising Nepal, 19

October 2021

**Paudyal, Leela Mani.** 2021. Nepal-China win-win cooperation : All SAARC countries except Bhutan have benefited more than Nepal from China's development . The Kathmandu Post, 15 December 2021

**Paudyal, Mahabir.** 2021. What does the Maoist Center want in MCC's Nepal Compact? . Nepal Live Today, 22 November 2021

**Pigg, Stacy Leigh / Kunwar, Shyam.** 2021. On the roadside: Pangs of memory, tastes of futures. Multimodality and Society 20,10:1-16

**Pokharel, Jiba Raj.** 2021. 14th National Convention of NC : Probable lead of charismatic Shekhar Group. The Himalayan Times, 14 December 2021

**Pokharel, Jiba Raj.** 2021. Flip flop of NC trinity : An obstacle for transformation. The Himalayan Times, 21 December 2021

**Pokharel, Jiba Raj.** 2021. Judiciary-executive nexus in Nepal: Need for top-level cleansing. The Rising Nepal, 19 October 2021

**Pokharel, Jiba Raj.** 2021. MCC opposition in Nepal: Rhetoric or reality? The Himalayan Times, 29 December 2021

**Pokharel, Jiba Raj.** 2021. Party conventions of NC, UML : Competition of old and new leadership. The Himalayan Times, 25 November 2021

**Pokharel, Jiba Raj.** 2021. UML convention in Chitwan : Yet another political fiasco for Oli. The Himalayan Times, 7 December 2021

**Pokharel, Kushal.** 2021. Declining democratic practices : Whether it is party politics or national politics, democratic norms seem to be waning. The Kathmandu Post, 2 December 2021

Pokharel, Kushal. 2021. Investment In Science: A Neglected Priority. The Rising Nepal, 18 December 2021

**Pokhrel, Mukesh.** 2021. Himalayan floods a sign of worse to come : Usually an arid region, Nepal's Manang district was hit this year by never-seen wildfires and floods . Nepali Times, 29 October 2021

**Portel, Parbat.** 2021. Despite laws in place, justice still out of reach for Dalits in Nepal : As discrimination and deaths continue, experts say law needs amendment to lift the burden of proof off victims . The Kathmandu Post, 19 October 2021

**Poudel, Arjun.** 2021. The year of second wave and vaccination campaign : After initial hiccups, Nepal managed to secure doses, but in 2022, more preparedness is needed amid Omicron threats . The Kathmandu Post, 31 December 2021

**Poudel, Durga D.** 2020. Solidifying National Integrity: Nepal's Urgent Need!. Telegraph Nepal, 19 May 2020

Poudel, Keshab. 2021. Kulman Singh Ghising : A long March. New Spotlight, 8 October 2021

Poudel, Rajesh. 2021. Social Innovation for Nepal. República, 13 December 2021

**Pradhan, Tika R.** 2021. Congress is broken. It needs fixing : An overhauled ideology—and an organisational rejig—is a must to inject new blood into the grand old party . The Kathmandu Post, 13 December 2021

**Pradhan, Tika R.** 2021. Judiciary: Applause and then controversy and crisis : 2021 has been the worst year in the history of the judiciary because it was embroiled in the ugliness of individual greed and the vested interests of its stakeholders . The Kathmandu Post, 31 December 2021

**Pradhan, Tika R.** 2021. The revolution has stalled : The Maoist Centre is at a loss for what to do next. As it goes to 'national conference', it seeks to reinvent itself. But can it? . The Kathmandu Post, 25 December 2021

Prajapati, Rajiv. 2021. Where does Nepal stand in global cyberspace. The Record, 10 December 2021

**Prasain, Krishana.** 2021. Coal shortage hits domestic brick and cement factories : The combustible material is used as the primary fuel source in brick and cement manufacturing. v

**Prasain, Krishana.** 2021. Foreign investment commitments remain in negative territory : The pandemic, unstable politics and ever changing policies have made potential investors wary, officials say . The Kathmandu Post, 18 October 2021

**Pudel, Tulsi.** 2021. COVID- 19 and Nepali Tourism Industry : Nepal needs to start thinking about post-COVID tourism strategies as a country with considerable dependence on tourism income. República, 3 November 2021

**Pyakurel, Sushil.** 2021. Human Rights Movement in Nepal is Getting Divided. Interview. Kathmandu: INSEC

**Qutoshi, Sadruddin Bahadur.** 2021. Journeying Through Informing, Reforming and Transforming Teacher Education: Reflections on Curriculum Images . Journal of Transformative Praxis 2,1:8-18

**Rai, Divya.** 2021. Indo-Pacific : A new theatre of opportunities and rise of China. Khabarhub, 15 October 2021

**Rai, Uttam Singh / Basnet, Hom Bahadur.** 2021. The Perception of the Teachers Towards Virtual Class and Obstacles During Covid-19 Lockdown Phase. Journal of Research and Development 4,3:43-58

**Rana, Pinki Sris.** 2021. For the women, by the women : On the occasion of '16 Days of Activism against Gender-based Violence', four women across Nepal, who have been relentlessly fighting to end gender violence, share their experiences . The Kathmandu Post, 10 December 2021

Rana, Pranaya SJB. 2021. Convention after convention. The Record, 3 December 2021

Rana, Pranaya SJB. 2021. Nepal is a gerontocracy. The Record, 17 December 2021

Rana, Pranaya SJB. 2021. The deep dive: Rise & fall of the Congress. The Record, 10 December 2021

Rana, Pranaya SJB. 2021. The deep dive: The climate crisis and COP26. The Record, 13 November 2021

**Rauniar, Deepak.** 2021. Transmission lines, int'l funding and MCC: We need them all . The Himalayan Times, 29 October 2021

**Raut, Samin et al.** 2020. Assessing Governance Status: Learning from Community Forest User Groups, Nepal . Journal of Forest and Natural Resource Management 2,1:1-18

Rawal, Bimal. 2021. The Religious Shock Doctrine and Cultural Genocide. República, 10 December 2021

**Rawal, Surendra Singh.** 2021. Peacekeeping as a source of Nepal's soft power. República, 24 November 2021

Rawal, Surendra Singh. 2021. Why don't they like us? República, 29 October 2021

Rawal, Tilak. 2021. Politics And Economy Of Nepal. New Spotlight, 8 October 2021

Rayamajhi, Ameesha. 2021. Stop Downplaying Street Harassment . República, 31 December 2021

**Regmi, Balmukunda.** 2021. Dealing with new Afghanistan, a Nepali perspective. Annapurna Express, 25 November 2021

**Regmi, Sudip Raj** / **Thapa, Mahendra Singh** / **Regmi, Raju Raj.** 2020. Drivers and Dynamics of Land Use Land Cover in Phewa Watershed, Kaski, Nepal . Journal of Forest and Natural Resource Management 2,1:19-36

Rijal, Mukti. 2021. Civil Service In A Quandary. The Rising Nepal, 4 November 2021

Rijal, Mukti. 2021. Cut Wasteful Public Expenditures. The Rising Nepal, 11 November 2021

Rijal, Mukti. 2021. Decentralised Options For Census. The Rising Nepal, 21 October 2021

Rijal, Mukti. 2021. Democracy Slides Globally. The Rising Nepal, 9 December 2021

Rijal, Mukti. 2021. Enforce Party Law For Democratisation. The Rising Nepal, 30 December 2021

Rijal, Mukti. 2021. Increasing Costs Hinder Justice Delivery. The Rising Nepal, 7 October 2021

Rijal, Mukti. 2021. Making Of A University. The Rising Nepal, 2 December 2021

Rijal, Mukti. 2021. NC To Get A Boost. The Rising Nepal, 23 December 2021

**Rijal, Mukti.** 2021. Piecemeal Changes Won't Reform Judiciary. The Rising Nepal, 18 November 2021

**Rijal, Mukti Ram.** 2020. The Exaggeration of India–China Competition in Nepalese Politics : Analysis of Nepalese Media Perceptions from 2008 to 2016. Asian Survey 60,3:534-556

**Riley, Heidi.** 2019. Male collective identity in the People's Liberation Army of Nepal . International Feminist Journal of Politics 21,4:544-565

**Rimal, Bhagawat / Keshtkar, Hamidreza / Stork, Nigel / Rijal, Sushila.** 2021. Forest Cover and Sustainable Development in the Lumbini Province, Nepal: Past, Present and Future . Remote Sensing 13, 4093:1-20

**Rimal, Jyotika.** 2021. How menstrual stigma intersects with violence against women : Confining women and young girls to small sheds for three or more days and keeping surveillance on their daily mobility is a form of violence against women . Nepal Live Today, 8 December 2021

Rimal, Prasansha. 2021. Climate consequences and COP26. The Record, 28 October 2021

**Rimal, Prasansha.** 2021. Not always in the public interest : The number of Public Interest Litigation cases is rising every year and while this could be a good thing, many are simply being filed for publicity and to fulfill personal interests. The Record, 4 October 2021

Rimal, Prasansha. 2021. The unplundering of Nepal's artifacts. The Record, 18 November 2021

**Rimal, Prasansha** / **Rajbhandari, Sanjeet M.** 2021. In reconstruction, local ownership goes a long way. The record, 7 October 2021

**Rizal, Shuvam.** 2021. All eyes on COP26 : The most significant international climate event since the Paris Accord is two days away. For Nepal, its citizens' lives and its long-term development trajectory are at stake . The Record, 29 October 2021

**Rizal, Shuvam.** 2021. We need to talk about climate change trauma : In addition to building resilience against climate change, we must also come to terms with the trauma it leaves us with . The Record, 1 October 2021

**Rospatt, Alexander von.** 2012. Past continuity and recent cyhanges in the ritual practice of Newar Buddhism : Reflections on the impact of Tibetan Buddhism and the advent of modernity. Leiden, Boston: Brill 2012

**Rusk, Jack.** 2021. Multipronged response to Nepal's multi- hazards : The country needs to plan a multihazard approach to reduce disaster risk like the avalanche in Mustang on Monday. Nepali Times, 19 Noember 2021

Sah, Guru Sharan. 2021. Challenges of Delivering Health Service in Nepal. Khabarhub, 22 October 2021

**Sahariah, Sutirtha.** 2021. Sex Work, Labour, and Empowerment : Lessons from the Informal Entertainment Sector in Nepal. London: Routledge

**Sangroula, Prasun.** 2021. Independence of umbrella organization of Nepali journalists comes under scrutiny : The FNJ is supposed to be an organization that promotes freedom of expression, journalists' rights, and independence. But its incumbent officials are vying for public positions in major political parties . Nepal Live Today, 25 November 2021

**Sangroula, Prasun.** 2021. What to make of teachers' involvement in party politics? The teachers have been promoted, honored, and received many other lavish facilities for serving political leaders and parties. They also get transfers according to their wishes . Nepal Live Today, 6 December 2021

**Sangroula, Prasun.** 2021. Why do most politicians send their offspring abroad for education? Nepal Live Today, 11 November 2021

**Sapkota, Rhishav.** 2021. The pandemic has further increased Nepali children's vulnerability to forced labour and trafficking : In a recent incident, a total of 12 Nepali children who left for work to India after pandemic cancelled classes were rescued by human rights organizations . Nepal Live Today, 6 October 2021

**Sapkota, Rhishav.** 2021. World Vlog Challenge highlights the despoliation of Khumbu region by climate change . Nepal Live Todaa, 17 November 2021

Satyal, Ujjwal. 2021. Rohingya refugees who once saw Nepal as 'promised land' now stare at uncertain

future. The Himalayan Times, 27 October 2021

Shah, Bimal Pratap. 2021. Democratic Recession in Nepal. República, 20 November 2021

Shah, Harish Chandra. 2021. China and Nepal: Friends in Weal and Woe. República, 1 October 2021

**Shah, Surendra / Bhandari, Ram Bahadur.** 2021. Regional security after Taliban takeover : Nepal needs to be concerned about its preparedness for preventing and countering violent extremism. The Kathmandu Post, 3 September 2021

**Shakya, Bijendra Man.** 2021. Developing country, here we come : Nepal's graduation from LDC status is imminent, and the private sector seems to have stage fright . The Kathmandu Post, 6 October 2021

**Shakya, Bijendra Man.** 2021. Development paradox : Nepal reduced poverty with open economy and trade but lagged in maintaining growth. The Kathmandu Post, 24 October 2021

**Shakya, Bijendra Man.** 2021. Nepal's export conundrum : We need subsidies that are not only based on export turnover but on export innovation too. The Kathmandu Post, 23 December 2021

**Shakya, Sujeev.** 2021. Climate change and religion : We need religious leaders also to push the climate change agenda. The Kathmandu Post, 2 November 2021

**Shakya, Sujeev.** 2021. Cronyism in Nepali politics : We have seen the lives of people who became close to politicians transform dramatically. The Kathmandu Post, 14 December 2021

**Shakya, Sujeev.** 2021. Ensuring government service delivery : The money we earn goes to the government as taxes and is spent without accountability . The Kathmandu Post, 30 November 2021

**Shakya, Sujeev.** 2021. Towards multi-modal connectivity : With geopolitics rapidly changing, Nepal needs to make multi-modal connectivity a reality . The Kathmandu Post, 5 October 2021

Shakya, Sujeev. 2021. Unleashing Nepal's demography of soft power. Journal of Foreign Affairs 1,1:91-106

**Shakya, Sujeev.** 2021. Who is stalling reforms? We need to stop involving 'cartelpreneurs' in policy discourses around reforms. The Kathmandu Post, 16 November 2021

**Sharma, Bigyan** / **Verma, Rakhi.** 2021. Socioeconomic Status of Nepalese Employed Women in institutional Sector: A Sociological Study of Dharan Sub-Metropolitan City . Dristikon 11,1:25-42

**Sharma, Ila.** 2021. Forgotten commitment by political parties : The law says that there should be at least one-third women at party committees at all levels . The Kathmandu Post, 17 December 2021

**Sharma, Lila Nath / Karki, Rahul.** 2021. Nepal's capital of trees at the crossroads: Save the botanical heritage. The Himalayan Times, 3 November 2021

Sharma, Namrata. 2021. Check Misuse Of Power And Authority. The Rising Nepal, 3 November 2021

Sharma, Namrata. 2021. Dealing With Digital Disinformation. The Rising Nepal, 8 December 2021

Sharma, Namrata. 2021. Give Justice To People. The Rising Nepal, 24 November 2021

Sharma, Namrata. 2021. Make Census 2021 Inclusive. The Rising Nepal, 10 November 2021

Sharma, Namrata. 2021. Mindset Change A Must To Curb VAW. The Rising Nepal, 1 December 2021

**Sharma, Namrata.** 2021. Work As Per People's Aspirations. The Rising Nepal, 22 December 2021

**Sharma, Pawan et al.** 2021. Assessment Of Occupational Burnout And Its Correlates Among Medical Doctors in Nepal during COVID-19 pandemic: A cross-sectional study . J Psychiatrists' Association of Nepal 10,1:6-13

**Sharma, Ramji.** 2021. Tourism and Community Perception: Quest of Sustainability from Happiness Paradigm. Journal of Tourism & Adventure 4,1:1-23

**Sharma, Robin.** 2021. Constitutionally compromised : The constitution mandates the chief justice be a member of a council that makes constitutional appointments while also leading a judicial bench that oversees those same appointments . The Record, 3 October 2021

**Sharma, Suresh.** 2021. 'Three plus one' command structure of Nepal Army : How will it help our cause? Nepal Live Tioday, 20 June 2021

**Shercvhan, Adarsh Man / Gyanwali, Sophiya.** 2021. Bacteria and the Bagmati : Bagmati's wastewater is perhaps the largest biological threat to public health in Kathmandu and as Covid-19 has shown, threats to public health affect everyone . The Record, 24 October 2021

**Sherma, Amar Bahadur.** 2021. Sex education in Nepal: Why it is an urgent need. The Himalayan Times, 10 November 2021

**Sherpa, Lhamo Yangchen.** 2021. Giving all Nepalis a shot at the Covid vaccine : State neglect, international apathy, and the climate crisis magnify vaccine inequity in Nepal . Nepali Times, 8 October 2021

**Sherpa, Pasang Dolma.** 2021. Climate Change Education through Narrative Inquiry. Journal of Transformative Praxis 2,1:46-53

Shivakoti, Richa / Henderson, Sophie / Withers, Matt. 2021. The migration ban policy cycle: a comparative analysis of restrictions on the emigration of women domestic workers . Comparative Migration Studies 9:36

Shrestha, Ayasha. 2021. Let's be Aware as Air Pollution Shoots up in Valley. República, 29 November 2021

**Shrestha, Buddhi Narayan.** 2021. Diplomacy in perspective of boundaries. Journal of Foreign Affairs 1,1:37-57

**Shrestha, Nitish Lal.** 2021. COP26: Is 2045 Net-Zero Target for Nepal Pragmatic? Khabarhub, 3 November 2021

Shrestha, Prakash Kumar. 2021. Tackling Liquidity Crisis. The Rising Nepal, 11 November 2021

**Shrestha, Prithvi Man.** 2021. Elections are costly and fuel corruption. But there has been no check : Overspending has become a norm but poll body has failed to curb practice, observers say . The Kathmandu Post, 2 October 2021

**Shrestha, Prithvi Man.** 2021. How Nepal's bid to diversify trade after the blockade fell flat : Experts say over-reliance on the southern neighbour has rather increased because of a lack of strong policies and failure to implement recommended measures . The Kathmandu Post, 30 December 2021

**Shrestha, Prithvi Man.** 2021. Nepal wants people to use more electricity to prevent wastage : To 'increase' power consumption, Electricity Regulatory Commission has slashed charges, but does it make sense? . The Kathmandu Post, 29 October 2021

**Shrestha, Prithvi Man.** 2021. Parties' opaque finances are cause for concern as they fuel corruption : Poll body plans to implement 'accounting format' to ensure transparency, but experts are not hopeful. A strong law is a must to make parties accountable, observers say . The Kathmandu Post, 22 November 2021

**Shrestha, Prithvi Man.** 2021. The return of political instability : Differences over policy among the coalition partners do not help increase confidence among investors . The Kathmandu Post, 31 December 2021

**Shrestha, Rajendra.** 2021. Economic diplomacy for development partnership. Journal of Foreign Affairs 1,1:59-78

Shrestha, Rohit Kumar. 2021. Direction of Foreign Trade of Nepal. Dristikon 11,1:155-168

**Sigdel, Ek Raj.** 2021. Safeguarding Rara : Climate change and unplanned infrastructure constructions have posed a threat to the pristine beauty and biodiversity of Rara. What should be done? . Nepal Live Today, 2 December 2021

**Sigdel, Parul.** 2021. Finding Beacon of Education Nestled at Maitighar Heights. República, 3 December 2021

**Sijapati, Alisha.** 2021. Beginning of the end of the Gorkha Empire : From Nalapani to Kalapani Part 1. Nepali Times, 1 October 2021

**Sijapati, Alisha.** 2021. From Nalapani to Kalapani : The last of a 5-part series on the rise and fall of the Gorkha Empire west of the Mahakali more than two centuries ago . Nepali Times, 12 November 2021

**Sijapati**, Alisha. 2021. The Gorkhali defeat at Kangra : From Nalapani to Kalapani Part 2. Nepali Times, 8 October 2021

**Sijapati, Alisha.** 2021. The start of the Anglo-Gorkha war : From Nalapani to Kalapani Part 3. Nepali Times, 22 October 2021

**Sijapati, Alisha.** 2021. Where Nepal's banner once waved : From Nalapani to Kalapani - Part 4. Nepali Times, 29 October 2021

**Silwal, Sashi et al.** 2021. Knowledge Regarding Gastritis among Late Adolescence in Central Nepal. Marsyangdi Journal 2:81-93

Singh, Apurva. 2021. Making a Constitutional Case for Climate Action. República, 21 December 2021

**Singh, Basanta Pratap.** 2021. How women leadership changed the face of this rural village in Bajhang : The women of Khori spearheaded a movement wherein development projects took off and social evils slowly disappeared with the men looking in from the periphery . The Kathmandu Post, 1 December 2021

**Singh, Birendra Kumar.** 2021. Enriching human touch in aviation : We need to buttress the skills of the workforce to ensure a safe, sustainable, and efficient Nepali sky. The Kathmandu Post, 7 December 2021

**Singh, Mehta Kalu.** 2021. Dealing with Cultural Identities: A Study of Nepalese Families in Tokyo. Contemporary Research: An Interdisciplinary Academic Journal 5,1:61-72

**Singh, Shankar Man.** 2021. Exporting Electricity to India: Will it Prove to be a Milestone? República, 10 November 2021

**Singh, Shankar Man.** 2021. Nepal's ballooning trade deficit: Serious adjustment needed. The Himalayan Times, 29 November 2021

**Singh, Shankar Man.** 2021. Nepal's stock market and economic growth: Politicians' sayings and impact. The Himalayan Times, 23 December 2021

**Singh, Shankar Man.** 2021. Oil Price Hike in Nepal: Some Critical Observations. República, 26 November 2021

**Snellinger, Amanda.** 2016. "Let's See What Happens": Hope, Contingency, and Speculation in Nepali Student Activism . Critical Asian Studies 48,1:27-49

**Subedi, Aadesh.** 2021. Nepal and COP26 : We should strike a deal with the developed countries to help us adapt to climate change. The Kathmandu Post, 21 October 2021

**Subedi, Abhi.** 2021. Linguistics in political times : The biodiversity of languages in Nepal, where 123 languages are spoken, is of universal interest. The Kathmandu Post, 5 December 2021

**Subedi, Abhi.** 2021. Nepal, Catch-22 and history : Those entrusted to uphold the constitution have forsaken the principles of the present system. The Kathmandu Post, 21 November 2021

**Subedi, Abhi.** 2021. Of politics and teachers : The history of overt and covert allegiances of teachers to political groups spans many decades. The Kathmandu Post 19 December 2021

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2021. Deadlock Mars Court's Dignity. The Rising Nepal, 31 October 2021

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2021. Early Polls Go Against SC Verdicts. The Rising Nepal, 3 September 2021

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2021. Keep Five-Party Alliance Intact. The Rising Nepal, 26 December 2021

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2021. Moment To Revamp Ideology, Leadership. The Rising Nepal 10 October 2021

**Subedi, Ritu Raj.** 2021. NC 14th Convention : Will It Take Socialist Course? The Rising Nepal, 12 December 2021

**Subedi, Ritu Raj.** 2021. Post-Monsoon Havoc Wake-Up Call For Climate Action. The Rising Nepal, 24 October 2021

**Subedi, Ritu Raj.** 2021. UML 10th Convention Consensus Bid Comes A Cropper. The Rising Nepal, 5 December 2021

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2021. UML's Humdrum Jamboree. The Rising Nepal, 21 November 2021

**Subedi, Sovid.** 2021. All eyes on the 2021 census : The new census attempts to provide disaggregated data all the way to the local level but concerns remain over the government's capacity to pull it off without compromising quality . The Record, 19 November 2021

**Subedi, Sudarshan et al.** 2021. Leadership development among public health officials in Nepal: A grounded theory . PLoS ONE 16,11:1-22

**Subedi, Yuba Raj.** 2021. Factors Affecting Parental Choice of Private and Public Schools in Dhading. Marsyangdi Journal 2:67-80

**Suvedi, Mukti.** 2021. Religious Peace building, the Problems, and Potentials Now and in the Foreseeable Federal Republic of Nepal . Contemporary Research: An Interdisciplinary Academic Journal 5,1:63-78

**Taylor, Marissa.** 2021. How climate change is affecting Solukhumbu's potatoes . The Record, 15 November 2021

**Taylor, Marissa.** 2021. What does the drying up of Manang's Gangapurna Lake mean for climate change . The Record, 7 December 2021

**Thakuri, Dipendra S. et al.** 2021. A harmful religio-cultural practice (Chhaupadi) during menstruation among adolescent girls in Nepal: Prevalence and policies for eradication. PLoS ONE 16;9:1-22

**Thakuri, Srijana Singh.** 2021. Female foeticide to football : From an unwanted daughter to Nepal's national footballer . Nepali Times, 1 October 2021

**Thaoa, Janak Kumar et al.** 2021. Impact of investment case on equitable access to maternal and child health services in Nepal: a quasi-experimental study. BMC Health Services Research pp. 1-10

**Thapa, Bishal.** 2021. History lessons for energy sector : Through its policies and program, the government is shrugging off the movement that is building around distributed renewable energy . Annapurna Express, 28 October 2021

**Thapa, Deepak.** 2021. Coming to one's census : There is a reason why the number of caste/ethnic groups went up from 60 in 1991 to 125 in 2011. The Kathmandu Post, 11 November 2021

**Thapa, Deepak.** 2021. In defence of alternative narratives : We have a huge mass unaware of our history and how it continues to shape present-day interactions . The Kathmandu Post, 28 October 2021

**Thapa, Deepak.** 2021. Partial human development : For a number of reasons, certain groups do better than others but we are not being told by how much . The Kathmandu Post, 16 December 2021

**Thapa, Deepak.** 2021. Talking marathons : A succession of gasbags trying to hoodwink their fellow partymen and the nation in turn. The Kathmandu Post, 30 December 2021

**Thapa, Gaurav.** 2021. Financial education for a prosperous Nepal : Nepal needs a national plan and a consensus to achieve the steps necessary to build a financially literate society . The Kathmandu Post, 20 December 2021

Thapa, Hira Bahadur. 2021. Graduation From LDC Status. The Rising Nepal, 3 December 2021

Thapa, Hira Bahadur. 2021. Indecisiveness On MCC Nepal Compact. The Rising Nepal, 22 October 2021

**Thapa, Reshma.** 2021. A death foretold : Nakunni Dhobi and the 20-day march to Kathmandu: How many women have returned to private cages of violence, never to reach out again? . The Record, 6 December 2021

**Thapa, Shivaraj et al.** 2020. Assessment of Residents' Understanding of Potential Ecosystem Services of Phewa Watershed. Journal of Forest and Natural Resource Management 2:1,61-77

**Timperley, Jocelyn.** 2021. Climate change : How it impacts women more. The Himalayan Times, 13 December 2021

**Toffin, Gérard.** 2021. The Religious World of guthis: Three facets of Newār civilization, Nepal . European Bulletin of Himalayan Research 50

Tripathi, Akhilesh. 2021. Kishun Ji: A True Hero. República, 23 December 2021

**Tuladhar, Kamal Ratna.** 2021. Nepal Sambat on Nepali coins : Silver Mohars bearing the home-grown era once circulated on either side of the Himalaya. The Kathmandu Post, 1 November 2021

UNICEF Nepal. 2021. Child and Family Tracker. ECDI-survey. UNICEF Nepal, August 2021

Upadhya, Madhukar. 2021. A planetary distress call : Human actions have altered the atmospheric balance,

changing global weather patterns. The Kathmandu Post, 12 December 2021

**Upadhya, Madhukar.** 2021. Lessons from the October rain : It's frightening to even imagine how we'll cope with the problem 10 years from now. The Kathmandu Post, 31 October 2021

**Upadhyay, Chandra.** 2021. Elderly Care: Policy Initiatives and Older Parents' Perception in Nepali Society. Rupantaran 5:14-27

**Upadhyay, Narayan.** 2021. CJ Under Public Scrutiny. The Rising Nepal, 12 October 2021

Upadhyay, Narayan. 2021. Control Artificial Price Hike. The Rising Nepal, 16 November 2021

Upadhyay, Narayan. 2021. NC Turns Over A New Leaf. The Rising Nepal, 21 December 2021

Upadhyay, Narayan. 2021. Positive Narratives On MCC. The Rising Nepal, 26 October 2021

Upadhyay, Narayan. 2021. Restore Faith In Judiciary. The Rising Nepal, 2 November 2021

**Upadhyay, Narayan.** 2021. Standoff At SC : Urgency To Give An Outlet. The Rising Nepal, 23 November 2021

Upadhyay, Narayan. 2021. Surprising Election Results. The Kathmandu Post, 7 December 2021

Upadhyay, Narayan. 2021. What Ails The CPN-UML? . The Rising Nepal, 28 December 2021

**Upadhyaya, Kapil D.** 2021. Buddhist Psychology, Mind And Consciousness. J Psychiatrists' Association of Nepal 10,1:79-81

Upadhyaya, Umesh. 2021. Covid-19 and Nepal: A Labour Perspective . Labour Journal of Nepal 1:50-65

**Upreti, Bishnu Raj / Shivakoti, Sharmila.** 2018. The Struggle of Female Ex-Combatants in Nepal. Peace Review: A Journal of Social Justice, 30:78–86

Uprety, Batu Krishna. 2021. Environmental Assessment: Untold Realities. New Spotlight, 8 October 2021

**Uprety, Sudeep / Gentle, Popular / Sherpa, Lhama Yangchen / Ghimire, Jagadishwor.** 2021. Advancing discourses on women-led climate justice in Nepal : Global studies also highlight that due to climate induced displacement, women and children are more vulnerable to violence and abuse, as they are forced to leave their homes . Nepal Live Today, 28 November 2021

**Wagle, Achyut.** 2021. Haven for dictatorial gerontocracy : Political parties would not bother holding the convention had the constitution not forced them . The Kathmandu Post, 23 November 2021

**Wagle, Achyut.** 2021. Liquidity crunch and low capital expenditure : The government must find ways to substantially increase capital expenditure. The Kathmandu Post, 9 November 2021

**Wagle, Achyut.** 2021. Market failure in festival economy : The state's planning needs to look for vibrancy in the economy beyond the festival glitter. The Kathmandu Post, 12 October 2021

**Wagle, Achyut.** 2021. Nepal's e-governance pipe dreams : An automated system will make the stream of illegal income dry up for politicians and bureaucrats . The Kathmandu Post, 7 December 2021

**Wagle, Achyut.** 2021. Next generation Nepali Congress : Many of these young leaders started their political careers after restoring democracy in 1990 . The Kathmandu Post, 21 DEecember 2021

**Wagle, Achyut.** 2021. Tampering with public procurement : The procurement regime needs a complete overhaul, but the motive and method are doubtful . The Kathmandu Post, 26 October 2021

Wasti, Sharada Prasad / Simkhada, Padam / Ale magar, Sudip / Teijlingen, Edwin van (ed.). 2020. Nepalese Health System Response to Fight against COVID-19 Pandemic. Europasian Journal pf Medical Sciences 3,1

**World Bank.** 2021. Fiscal Policy for Sustainable Development. Nepal – Public ecpenditure review. Washington: The World Bank

**World Bank.** 2021. Nepal earthquake housing reconstruction multi-donor trust fund. Annual report July 2020 – June 2021. World Bank

**World Bank.** 2021. Social Protection: Review of Public Expenditure and Assessment of Social Assistance Programs, Main Report. World Bank

**World Justice Project.** 2021. Rule of law index 2021 Nepal. Washington DC

**Yadav, Hrithik.** 2021. Public Interest Litigation or Private Interest Litigation? Khabarhub, 12 November 2021

**Yonzon, Prakriti.** 2021. Realigning justice with the judiciary : The current controversy surrounding the chief justice reflects a broader problem with the judiciary, which is in urgent need of reform . The Record, 31 October 2021

**Yonzon, Prakriti.** 2021. What constitutes sexual harassment at the workplace? An explainer on what sexual harassment is, the legal frameworks that aim to prevent and eliminate it, and what else can be done . The Record, 2 December 2021